
 
 

 

St Alban’s C of E Academy Newsletter 

Summer Term: Friday 30th June   

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Dates 

 

• Monday 3rd July - Animal Man visiting Nursery 

• Monday 3rd July – Y1 - Y6 Sports Day 9:30AM 

• Tuesday 4th July – EYFS Sports Day 9:15AM 

• Wednesday 5th July – Y1 Warwick Castle Visit 

• Thursday 6th July – Y6 Come Dine with Me (please see 

MCAS app for details) 

• Monday 10th July – Reception Tea and Talk 

• Monday 10th July - Y4 Stone age day, visitor in school 

• Monday 10th July - Y2 Sandwell Valley Visit 

• Thursday 13th July - Y3 Viking Day, visitor in school 

• Friday 14th July – Nursery Tea and Talk  

• Saturday 15th July – Alban’s Fest  

• Monday 17th July – New to Reception parents’ meeting 

• Thursday 20th July – Y6 leavers assembly – 2:00pm 

• Thursday 20th July – Y6 Leavers disco – 4:30pm 

• Friday 21st July - Circus Party 

• Monday 24th July – Transition day with new teachers  

• Tuesday 25th July – Y6 bowling celebration trip 

• Wednesday 26th July – Last day of term (Non uniform) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have had such luck with the sunny 

weather over the last few weeks, but that 

hasn’t stopped us having another busy 

fortnight at St Alban’s! Across school, 

children have been working extremely hard 

during their end of year assessments as 

well as within their daily learning. Year 1 

should be especially commended on the 

effort they showed during their Phonics 

Screening Check! 

In other news: 

• Reception had their visit to the 

Safari Park – they loved feeding 

the giraffes, especially after they 

were investigating the disappearance 

of their very own giraffe “Sunny”! 

• Year 5 had the chance to take 

part in an online session to learn 

more about Empire Windrush to 

commemorate the 75 year 

anniversary.  

• Year 3, 4 and 5 had the chance 

to take part in Come Dine With 

Me: thank you to the parents and 

carers that attended to eat lunch 

with their child – I know the 

children really appreciated it. Year 

6’s Come Dine With Me is next 

week at 11:30am – please ensure 

you have booked via MCAS.  

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

September 2023 

We are really looking forward to welcoming our new head 

of school Mrs Leanne Wooldridge in September: she will be 

in school on Friday 14th July and Tuesday 18th July where 

I am sure the children will enjoy asking her lots of 

questions and getting to know her.   

Please see below for the staffing structure for September 

2023. Children will have the chance to spend the day 

with their new teacher on Monday 24th July.  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you have any safeguarding concerns, you can contact MASH on: 01902 555392 (9am –5pm). Out of office 

hours contact the emergency duty team on 01902 552999 or in an emergency call 999. Alternatively, you can 

call Child Line on 0800 1111 or email them by visiting www.childline.org. However, please feel free to come and 

speak to either Mrs Abbiss, or Miss Bradford (Angela). We will always listen and try to help. 

Sports Day 

Monday 3rd July – Y1 - Y6 Sports 

Day 9:30AM 

Tuesday 4th July – EYFS Sports 

Day 9:15AM 

Children should come to school in their 

PE kits on this day.  

(Plain white t shirt, black or navy blue 

shorts or joggers and trainers.) 

Please ensure children are also provided 

with a hat, a water bottle and they 

have applied suncream in the event of 

some more beautiful weather.  

Please bring along chairs/blankets to sit 

on.  

Alban’s Fest - Donations 

Alban’s Fest is on Saturday 15th July this year between 11:30 - 14:30.   

We know how much our families love a tombola stall, so are again asking for donations of any bottles, gift sets, 

sweets/chocolate or toiletries that we can use on our tombola stall.  Please could children give any donations to 

their class teacher who will pass them to Mrs Abbiss.  

We will also be holding a used toy stall – if you have any unwanted toys or books that you wish to donate (I 

know I’m always looking to do a good clear out in my house!) we would really appreciate it.  

 

Please could any donations be in by Tuesday 11th July – thank you in advance.  

Little Princess Trust - Donations 

Elizabeth M in Year 6 is taking part in a fundraiser for The Little Princess Trust. “I am Elizabeth and I wanted 

to cut my hair this year so I am cutting it and sending it to The Little Princess Trust. Please will you help me 

raise the £550 it costs to make it into a wig.  The Little Princess Trust provides real hair wigs, free of charge, 

to children and young people who have lost their own hair through cancer treatment or other illnesses. The 

charity is also one of the largest funders of childhood cancer research in the UK. Thank you.” Please follow the 

link to donate: https://www.justgiving.com/page/elizabethshair-e-1687097835607  

Wolverhampton Safeguarding Week  

To support Safeguarding Week 2023, which runs from 3rd - 9th 

July, partners across the city have come together to offer a calendar of 

events to enable practitioners and members of the public to develop their 

safeguarding knowledge. Sessions cover topics such as: 

• Domestic Abuse 

• Safeguarding in Football 

• County Lines 

• Trauma Informed Practice 

• Exploitation 

• Mental Health 

• Suicide Prevention 

Please follow the link if you are interested in booking: 

https://www.wolverhamptonsafeguarding.org.uk/training/multi-

agency-

training?id=0&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&view

=upcomingevents 

 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/elizabethshair-e-1687097835607
https://www.wolverhamptonsafeguarding.org.uk/training/multi-agency-training?id=0&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&view=upcomingevents
https://www.wolverhamptonsafeguarding.org.uk/training/multi-agency-training?id=0&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&view=upcomingevents
https://www.wolverhamptonsafeguarding.org.uk/training/multi-agency-training?id=0&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&view=upcomingevents
https://www.wolverhamptonsafeguarding.org.uk/training/multi-agency-training?id=0&utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery&view=upcomingevents


 
 

 

Staffing 2023-2024 

HEAD OF SCHOOL – Leanne Wooldridge  

Year group Teacher Responsibility 

Nursery Mrs Madhu Kumar 
 

EAL 

Reception  Mrs Attiye Passey EYFS & KS1 lead 
Phonics & reading 

Music 
 

Year 1 Miss Charley Regan  

Year 2 Miss Claire Walker 
 

Pastoral lead 
PE 
Art 
DT 

Mrs Sarah Walker 
 

SEN 
Medical 

Year 3 Mrs Tanya Thorne RE 
CD lead 
MFL 

Year 4 Mrs Sandeep Skinner KS2 lead 
Science 

Geography  
Extra-Curricular 

Year 5 Miss Rumaneek Dhillon Computing  
History  

Year 6 Mrs Hannah Abbiss  
 

Associate Deputy Headteacher  
Senior Mental Health Lead 

Maths  
Writing 

PLS 

Miss Tina Longmore  

 



 
 

 

 

Nursery 

Over the last few weeks, we have been 

learning to use our initial sound in 

words. The nursery children have 

done some fantastic labelling using 

their phonics! 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 

Jack has been naming 

continents and oceans 

of the world. To dive 

deeper, we have 

explored using the atlas 

and a compass to locate 

different places. 

 

 

 

Year 4 

A big well done to Teagan in 

Year 4 who has showcased her 

ability to convert between units 

of mass! Keep it up! 

  


